
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY COMMISSION
OF THE CITY OF LUFKIN, TEXAS, HELD JANUARY7. 1958

195&, at 7:30 P • lvi.

On this the 7th day of January , A, D., 1958__,

the City Commission of the City of Lufkin~ Texas, convened in

re~u1ar session, in the regular meeting place in said

City, with the following members thereof, towit:

S. R. PARKER. JR. , Mayor

LYNN METTEAUER , Commissioner,, V~’ard No. 1

W. C. ROYLE , Commissioner, Vard No. 2

W. F. COLLINS , Commissioner, lard No. 3

BRITAIN Commissioner, V’ard No. 4

HAROLD SCHNITZER , City Manager

LYNN DURHAM , City Secretary

C. E. BRAZIL , City !~ttorney

being present, and the following absent: none

________ _____ constituting a quorum when

the following business was tr~nsacted:

1. The meeting was opened with prayer by Commissioner W. C. Royle.

2. The Minutes of the Regular Meeting of December 17 were read awl
approved.

3. A. K. Anderson, City Building Inspector, explained the plastic
sign to be erected at Timberland Drive and Lufkin Avenue, such sign
indicating the direction to the down town section of the City. The
City Manager was authorized to purchase and install such sign, pro-
vided the cost of it does not exceed ~239.O0.

4. Commissioner Lynn Metteauer made a report on Van Street. This
Committee recommended that such street be 39 feet wide at it’s en-
trance to Lufkin Avenue; that the curb be moved East 17 feet on the
West side, and that the curb on the East side be moved one (1) foot
West, making the entrance to said Street 38 feet between curbs. It
was also agreed and voted that the property owner on the West side of
the street pay for the curb on that side, and that the City would pay
for the curb on the East side. This relocation of Van Street was
conditioned that the triangular strip of property just West of the
new location would be improved within one year by the owner thereof.

5. The Stop Sign Ordinance was passed on first reading.

6. The codification of the ordinances and resolutions was discussed.
The City Manager and City Secretary reported such work had already
begun, and that the ordinances and resolutions were beixyg placed in
seperate volumes from the Regular Minutes of the Commission.

7. The City Manager was authorized to install stop signs on Fourth
Street, for the regulation of traffic thereon.



8. The Piney Woods Chapter of the Texas Society of Professional
Engineers, at a prior meeting passed a resolution recommending that
the City Planning Commission be appointed and that a master plan
for the City of Lufkin be prepared and followed.

9. The City Manager gave a comprehensive Progress Report on various
items of work he has completed, and that is being done at the present
time. Such report was appreciated by the Commission, and the City
Manager stated that he would give such a report monthly hereafter.

10. There being no further business to come before the Commission,
the meeting adjourned.

ATTEST:

Ci7~yL~Secretary, City of Luf kin, Texas


